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CROWTHORNE CHESS CLUB
Minutes of the 41st AGM, held on 27th June 2018
Present:
Ken Coates


Peter Davey


George Green
(Treasurer)

Bob Pigeon


Colin Purdon


Mark Taylor
(President)


Ian Thomas

 
John Upham


Richard Webb


Jonathan Welton
(Secretary)
1 Apologies
Apologies were received from David Bradley Brock, Christine Coates, Dave Hemmings, Dave Herring, Derek Johnson, Jocelyn Kirby, Andrew Marley.
2 Minutes of the last meeting
These had been circulated by email shortly after the last AGM, and the meeting accepted them as a true record.
2.1 Actions from last meeting:

Action Point 40.1:
JW to contact Brian Cannon to confirm that a cupboard will be available before September.
CLOSED:
Action completed.

Action Point 40.2:
KC and JW to meet with the College HR department to understand their child protection requirements.

CONTINUING:
The college has asked that all regular attendees obtain DBS clearance, which they can facilitate. To date most members are DBS cleared, with the exception of some less regular members.
JW will continue to work with Wellington College to ensure all those requiring DBS clearance are informed.
Action Point 40.3:
KC to make the College aware about these events [Jon Lloyd’s talks].

CLOSED:
Due to other circumstances Jon’s talks did not proceed.

Action Point 40.4: JW to establish a calendar of club meeting nights [during summer], and circulate to parents

CLOSED:
Not many summer events.

3 President’s Remarks

Mark Taylor, President, welcomed the attendees.

Mark noted that junior membership has boomed, while adult membership is undergoing a gradual decline. Means to improve adult membership were discussed, including the suggestion to allocate an officer for membership.
4 Secretary’s Remarks
4.1 Members

Jon Lloyd, who has been a highly prolific and active player in previous seasons, did not renew membership this year, to focus on other chess activities.

David Bradley Brock, who has been a competitive player and motivating captain, will be moving away from the area and unable to continue as a member next year. The club acknowledged his achievements in winning the division last year.
Ian Thomas is a welcome new member to the club, along with several juniors (and associated parents in the case of family memberships).
4.2 Club Events
John Upham was the host of the 2017 Khyber Cup, held amid mixed sunshine and showers. The event was won by Ken Coates. John is also hosting this year’s Khyber Cup on 1st July 2018. JW expressed personal thanks for John’s excellent hosting and support organising the Khyber Cup.
The Christmas Handicap was held in the college staff bar, with a large turnout of 23 players, and was won by Ian Thompson, who beat last year’s winner James Love. Wooden spoon and bottle of wine were awarded to George Green.

4.3 Club Venue

The “New” maths block will be closed from Friday 29th June. From 4th July and through the summer we will be meeting in the (new) PE1. In September the “Old” maths block will be reopened, and we will play in there. Chess sets will be moved accordingly.

Action Point 41.1:
JW to confirm where PE1 is located and distribute the information to club members.
4.4 Chess sets audit.

The majority of the chess equipment is in a cupboard in JW’s house. There is no confirmed change to the amount of kit we have, although the exact number of clocks needs to be verified. The sets themselves are in some disarray partly due to the lack of containers. This situation should be improved following the arrival of some cheap (and flimsy) boxes.
4.5 DBS
Reminder: adult members are asked to be DBS cleared.
JW pointed out that the agenda includes a new permanent item, the Safeguarding Officer’s report (item 6).
4.6 GDPR Arrangements

New data protection rules, GDPR, have been introduced in May 2018. As regards the club, they require:
· Members’ information collected to be necessary and accurate.

· Data to be stored securely.

· Clear rules on when ex-member’s data is deleted.

· Emails should only be distributed to those who have opted-in to receive them.

The information which is collected has been documented. The only item which could be contentious is the members’ addresses, which may be used to facilitate car sharing. The practice of not distributing this information for junior members will be continued.
Ex-member’s data will be deleted after they have not been members for a season, and the club list will be tidied up accordingly.
Opt-in was discussed, and it was agreed that payment of subscriptions would entitle the member to receive emails, and that the club membership form would be updated to make this explicit.
Action Point 41.2:
JW to update the club membership form, in particular regarding email distribution.
5 Treasurer’s Report and Subscription Proposal
5.1 Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer, George Green, presented the club accounts, which had been circulated to all members before the meeting (Crowthorne CC Accounts 2017-2018.xlsx). The Treasurer thanked Colin for auditing and approving the accounts.
The club bank balance has increased over recent years. The Treasurer has reduced subscriptions, but still made a profit of £180, excluding accruals. Increased membership was one cause (6 juniors & 3 adults).

5.2 Subscription Proposal

The Treasurer proposed to simplify the subscriptions by removing the officer’s discount (including captains), making the membership subscriptions £15 for adult, £10 for juniors. This was accepted nem con.
6 Safeguarding Officer’s report
The Safeguarding Officer, Derek Johnson, was away on holiday and unable to be present at the AGM, but sent a Safeguarding Officer report by email:

No incidents have been reported to him this year.
He is prepared to continue in the role for the next year.

No incidents or issues were raised by members present at the AGM. 
It was noted that awareness of the Safeguarding Officer’s role may be low amongst juniors and parents, and some may not know who to contact in the event of an incident.

Action Point 41.3:
JW to ensure juniors and parents are aware how to contact the Safeguarding Officer, in particular on the membership form and by distribution email signature.

7 Match Captain’s Reports
Border A
Div 1. Captained by Mark Taylor. Had a tough time, coming fourth out of four teams, 6 matches, across which we only won 3 games. All matches were close, mostly 3-2, but mostly not in our favour. Did beat Farnham A and draw against Guildford A. Colin played in all 6. Derek won a memorable game.
Border B
Div 3. U 155, captained by David Bradley Brock. Successful season, coming 2nd from 5, on 4.5 points, only half a point behind the top team Fleet. Won one match by default (Guildford).
Border C
Div 5. U 125. Jocelyn Kirby. Came last in the division, with 3 match points. Team largely of juniors competing against adults. Struggled in the first half of the season (0.5 out of 5 matches) but improved in the second half (2.5 from 5), showing promise for the future.

Border D
Div 6. U 101. Captained by Yogesh Babbar. Won the division by a clear point, on 6.5 from 8 matches, losing only one game.
Border E
Div 6. U 101. Captained by Pradeep Rao. Came middle of the table, on 3.5 points. Some excellent results, including a 4-0 win against Farnham D.
Bell Cup
Jonathan reported that we put out a strong team in terms of grade, and drew the first round game against Fleet, but lost on board count.
Haslemere A
Jonathan reported that the HA team players were strong, so needed to win every match.
1st against Fleet needed 8, scored 8.5.
2nd against Crowthorne HB, needed 8.5, scored 10.
Final against Farnham, needed 6, scored 5.5 so losing by a half point.
Congrats to Richard, Colin, Dave Herring, Bob and Harriet.

Haslemere B
Ken reported the HB team, comprising of juniors, needed 3.5 against Camberley in the first round, and scored a commendable 5. They met their match in the next round against Crowthorne HA.
Berks A
Div 1 Captained by Ken Coates. A successful season, scoring 6.5 points from 8 matches and winning the division ahead of 8 other teams. 
Berks B
Div 2 Captained by George Green. The team came 4th from 5 teams, on 3 match pts. It was clear from the outset that we would be around the middle of the table, but lost in the last round. One defaulted game. James Love scored 2 from 2 games.
Berks C
Div 4, captained by Sreeram Sethuraman. Wellington and Sandhurst pulled out, leaving only Crowthorne C and Eton C, and only two matches played. Result was 1.5-0.5, so won the league.
PPCup
Ken reported a successful season in which Crowthorne:
Against Basingstoke needed 3.5, scored 4.
Against Bourne End needed 3, scored 3.5 (Ken beat FM Andrew Smith).
Against Maidenhead needed 3.5, scored 3.5. (Richard draw against Mathew Wadsworth. Andrew Kirby fought back from 3 pawns down to draw.
4NCL
Ken reported on the Crowthorne 4NCL team. Came 5th out of 30 teams, which included some notable successes such as beating the team which came top. Won 7, drew 1, lost 3. These were 6-man teams, and always included one junior.

Erfstadt team
13 round match with 65 teams. Came 41st out of the 65 teams with a mostly junior team, so a pleasing result.

8 Team Entries
(Note: Border league AGM is on August 20th.)
Expected Border team entries:
Adults A and B probably in divisions 1 and (2 or 3).

Juniors C, D and E probably in divisions 4,5 and 6.

Expected Berkshire team entries: A, B, C in divisions 1, 2 and (3 or 4).

	Berkshire
	Border

	Team
	Division
	Team
	Division

	A
	1
	A
	1

	B
	2
	B
	2 or 3

	C
	3 or 4
	C
	4

	
	
	D
	5

	
	
	E
	6

	KO Teams
	KO Teams

	PP Cup
	Haslemere A

	
	Haslemere B

	
	Bell Cup


Border team entries and divisions are unclear due to new grading limit bidding rule.
9 Election of Officers and Team Captains
9.1 Officers
	President
	Mark Taylor
	Unchanged

	Secretary
	Jonathan Welton
	Unchanged

	Treasurer
	George Green
	Unchanged

	Auditor
	Colin Purdon
	Unchanged

	Safeguarding Officer
	Derek Johnson
	Unchanged


9.2 Captains
 Berkshire:

Joc Kirby will not available to captain the C team (due to Andrew now being too strong).
Action Point 41.4:
JW to ask parents if they are available to captain the Berkshire C team.
Border:

Mark accepted A team captaincy, though noted his playing strength doesn’t always warrant it.

For teams C, D and E potential captains are: Yogesh Babbar, Jason New, Sreeram Sethuraman. 

	Berkshire
	Border

	Team
	Captain
	Team
	Captain

	A
	Ken Coates
	A
	Mark Taylor

	B
	George Green
	B
	JW or JK?

	C
	tbd
	C
	Jason New?

	
	
	D
	Yogesh?

	
	
	E
	Sreeram?

	KO Teams
	KO Teams

	PP Cup
	Ken Coates
	HA
	Colin

	
	
	HB
	Ken Coates

	
	
	Bell
	Jonathan Welton


10 AOB
10.1 Boosting adult membership
Suggestions for boosting adult membership included contacting Jon Lloyd to see if there was a tie-in with his chess in the community. 

Bob noted that some local free distribution magazines include lists of clubs, and that we should attempt to get a listing.

Action Point 41.5:
JW to contact local free distribution magazines asking to include CCC under club listings.
The President deferred further discussion to the bar.
10.2 SBL rules proposal
A change to SBL rules was proposed:

 “We believe that the grading limits for the Surrey Border League Bell Trophy competition (a five board event) are most logically harmonised with grading limited boards of the League competition.”

This was accepted for submission to the SBL AGM nem con.
The SBL Secretary post is vacant, should anyone wish to apply.
10.3 Summer activities

Summer activities should be arranged. Suggestions for activities included:

· A blitz tournament.

· Presentation of Richard’s games vs Matthew Wadsworth

· Other topic talks from suitably strong players.
10.4 Club financial donation: how to spend
At the 2017 AGM it was agreed to spend Christine’s donation for club benefit rather than adding it to the club account; however, no conclusion was reached as to how to spend the money. This remains the situation.

Action Point 41.6:
JW to discuss with Christine how to spend her donation.
10.5 Facebook

The club has a Facebook account which parents, in particular, tend to read. George publishes results on Facebook, and recommends that other captains do so too.
10.6 Crowthorne 4NCL team
This year several club members entered a 4NCL team under the name “Crowthorne”. The entrance fee of £100 was paid for independently by the members of the team (notably, Ken). It was proposed to incorporate the Crowthorne 4NCL team into Crowthorne Chess Club, with the conditions:
· The 4NCL entrance fee would be paid by Crowthorne Chess Club.

· Any prize money would be paid to Crowthorne Chess Club.

· Crowthorne 4NCL team players would be restricted to paid up Crowthorne Chess Club members. 

This was agreed nem con.
It was agreed to enter a 4NCL team next season, and a second team subject to demand and a captain.

4NCL captain: 1st team Richard or Ken

                         2nd team JW or Ken??

The President closed the meeting at 9:30pm
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